
 



 



Statement of Hardship 

Chapter 3307 of Columbus Zoning Code 

Section 3307.10 Variances by City Council 

 

In the interest of providing better service to its customers, NewPar dba Verizon Wireless 

plans to construct a new telecommunications facility at the referenced location.  The 

proposed construction consists of the installation of cellular antennas on a new (150’) 

light standard replacement tower and the placement of a new 12’ x 30’ equipment shelter 

at the tower base.  The site shall be fully enclosed within an 8’-0” chain link fence for 

security and screened to 75% opacity with a 5’h evergreen planting buffer.  The type of 

landscaping and fencing may be changed as preferred by Council.   

 

The monopole will have no signage, and will be painted a neutral gray color.  It will 

provide lighting for the tennis courts and not spill onto neighboring properties.  This type 

of application has been utilized by Thomas Worthington High School and Dublin 

Coffman High School as seen in Exhibits A and B, attached. The monopole will be set 

back 187.5’ from the nearest residential building, and 158.5’ from the nearest 

residentially zoned district.  The monopole is designed for (3) carriers, rather than (2) as 

required by Zoning Code Section 3389.14, B.6.b.   

 

The engineering criteria used to select telecommunication sites has determined this 

location as the most effective in providing service.  The other properties within the search 

ring are either zoned C-4 with no buildable space, or zoned R, R2, R4SR, SRO, or AR1, 

which do not permit telecommunication sites.  As a requirement of the license issued to 

Verizon Wireless by the FCC, Verizon is required to provide cellular service to its 

customers. Unfortunately, due to the amount of growth in Central Ohio, it is no longer 

possible to limit telecommunication sites to outlying rural areas.  It has become necessary 

to incorporate telecommunication sites in residential areas, as seen in Exhibits C through 

K, and in parks, as seen in Exhibits L and M.   

 

Allowing this use in an existing AR-1 school field will alleviate the hardship caused by 

the surrounding zoning, will not impair the supply of light and ventilation to the adjacent 

properties, will have no adverse effect on traffic and public safety, and will benefit the 

public welfare through better quality telephone and 911 service.  The City of Columbus 

Title 33 Zoning Code, Section 3333.02 AR-1-Apartment Residential District does not list 

Telecommunications Sites as a permitted use.  We are therefore requesting this 

Telecommunications Site use be permitted in the Apartment Residential District. 
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